
PRESIDENT’S CORNER

On behalf of our club, I would like to congratulate and thank Louise Oliverio and Brad Davis for a well planned and executed 
event on February 21- „The Magic Show at the Red Spade Theater“ in Old Town. Before the show there was a group dinner 
within walking distance in a private room. We received very good feedback after the event. Thus, I believe we might be able 
to put something similar together on a more regular basis called “Movies with Friends“. Please find details in the article of this 
newsletter. Hobe   

Movies with Friends:  The idea is to have a night out with members of our club to have dinner and see a movie together. The 
details can still be worked out and feedback is encouraged. However, one idea suggested by Nance Thielen would work like this: 
the organizer(s) select the movie, the Theater, the restaurant, the date and time and announce this at our monthly meeting. Thus, 
the event typically will take place a few days after our meeting. During the meeting the names of participants will be taken in 
order to make optional dinner reservations. Also, an e-mail distribution will announce the event. The details of the event will 
be determined by the organizers so it could be during the afternoon or evening. By announcing it at the meeting there will be 
immediate feedback and if there is no interest the event may be cancelled. Nonmembers are also encouraged to participate. 

Hobe Schroeder 858-551-9651 hobeschr@aol.com 

In Memory of our friend - Roger Zinn - February 2018

JUST FOR FUN

NORTH COUNTY TRIFECTA
Tuesday, March 20, 2018   RSVP needed by March 9
First: Green Dragon Tavern and Museum at 12 noon. Have a light lunch and enjoy the free Colonial-America History Museum. 
Allow about 30 minutes for the Museum. 6115 Paseo del Norte, Carlsbad. Leave by 1:30.
Second:  “Jewels of India” free guided tour at the Gemological Institute of America. GIA, 5345 Armada Drive, Carlsbad. 
Check in at security gate at 1:45 PM. Tour starts at 2:00 PM. The tour is approximately 1 ½ hours. 
Third: Happy Hour and/or dinner at KoKo Beach Restaurant or the new Fresco Italian Restaurant in Carlsbad Village. Group 
will decide. Directions will be available. Vonnie will need an RSVP by March 9 about which events you want to attend. Vonnie 
will need your name as it appears on your driver‘s license for the security guard at the Institute.                                                                                        

vonnievm@gmail.com 760-752-9401

SENIOR MONDAY - Reuben H. Fleet Science Center - 1875 El Prado (Balboa Park)
Monday, April 2, 2018 - $8.00 (Doors open at 9:30 AM) (619-238-1233 - rhfleet.org)
Lecture begins at 10:30 AM - 11:30 AM. (Materials for Space Environments: What will it take to colonize other planets?) 
Theater Show begins at Noon. (A Cosmic Voyage)   
**Programs are subject to change.	 Barbara Shramek 619-286-1250                                                                                                                   

BIKE RIDES - Saturday - 10:00 AM, in case of inclement weather, call Biking Coordinator.
Bike rides will be decided on a week to week basis. If you want to ride the following Saturday, please call or email Kathy 
Hagenbach by 5:00 PM the previous Thursday. Rides depart 15 minutes after meeting time. 

Biking Coordinator Kathy Hagenbach 858-485-5506 - khagen@att.net

HERITAGE OF THE AMERICAS MUSEUM
12110 Cuyamaca College Drive West, El Cajon (619-670-5194)
Wednesday, April 18, 2018
11:00 AM - $2.00 admission
This small museum is tucked away on the campus of Cuyamaca College near the Water Conservation Garden. It was founded 
by Bernard Lueck in 1993. There are four rectangular rooms filled with artifacts and educational information. The wings are: 
Natural History, Archeology, Anthropology and an Art wing. Of special interest is a headdress given by the Sioux Nation to 
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
Hello everyone, 
We are still working on the plans for our next year ski trips with more information next month. Mammoth still has 
good snow and will be open until May 30 or beyond if the snow continues to fall. 
Plan to attend the June meeting. We are celebrating the installation of our officers with a big cake. 
Over the summer we have many events planned including bus trips, concerts, Summer Pops, Beach Bunch and 
happy hours.  Read about it in this newsletter and plan to attend. 
In July we will begin our outdoor meetings at Mission Bay. We will celebrate the Fourth of July a day late, on the 
fifth, with hot dogs. BYOB and a dish to share. 
Keep having fun. 
Joe 
 
 

IT’S RENEWAL TIME - INVOICE ENCLOSED 
 
Your last TPSC Newsletter for this membership year is the JULY 2016 issue. 
Yes, it is time again. COMPLETELY FILL IN AND SIGN THE MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION. Use an 
address label if you wish. If you want email reminders, include your email address. PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY. 
Sign and return your application today. Include your $35.00 check made payable to TPSC. Please mail to the address 
on the application. Thanks. 

Barbara Shramek - 7940 Forrestal Road - San Diego, CA 92120-1712 

 
 
JUST FOR FUN 
JUNE BIKE RIDES - Saturday 10:00 AM - in case of rain or extreme heat, call ride leader 
June 4, Around Miramar Lake, Meet in parking lot near restrooms (TG 1209 G3) Kathy Hagenbach, 858-485-5506 
June 11, Bay to Broadway, Bali Hai parking lot, N. Shelter Island (TG 1268 C3) Mary Coates, 858-453-5376 
June 18, Bay Loop, Parking lot north of Visitor Center, Mission Bay (TG 1248 D7) Kathy Hagenbach, 858-485-5506 
June 25, Bay to Beach, Quivira Road Mission Bay in front of seafood restaurant (TG 1268) Group leader 
Rides depart 15 minutes after meeting time, Biking coordinator Kathy Hagenbach, 858-485-5506, khagen@att.net 
 
CORONADO CONCERT - FREE 
Sunday, June 12, 2016 - 5:00 PM 
Join us for this always fun Coronado Concert at the Gazebo on Orange Avenue. Meet at the park at 5:00 PM, music 
starts at 6:00 PM. The band is "Kings of 88".You will find us on the Orange Avenue side of the park in front of the 
bandstand. Bring your chairs, BYOB, and an appetizer to share and whatever you would like for dinner. See you 
there.  Camille Rothenberg 619-435-0662 
 
BEACH BUNCH AT THE BAY - Sunset Point on Mission Bay - (TG 1268 A3) 
Tuesday, June 14, June 28, July 12 and 26, 2016   5:30 PM - Very casual - a No Host Pot Luck 
It is beach bunch time and we are meeting at Sunset Point on Mission Bay near the Dana Inn and Marina (TG 1268 
A3). Meet at 5:30 PM. Bring a dish to share. YOU MUST ALSO BRING YOUR OWN SUPPLIES/plates, 
silverware, cups, napkins, etc. BYOB and beach chair. We stay for a nice time around the fire, so please bring 
firewood, if possible. RAIN OR NO ONE SHOWING UP BY 6:00 CANCELS. Any questions please call 
Jeanne Shupala 858-481-8278 

April 2018
YEAR ROUND SOCIAL CLUB

torreypinesski@aol.com  •  www.tpscsd.org



Charles Lindbergh, Cheyenne Chief Thundercloud’s buffalo council robe and a Nez Perce dentalium shell dress worn during a 
meeting with President Roosevelt. 
Gardens surround the museum along with a Garden Patio. There are tropical as well as rare and endangered desert plants. There 
are more than 200 exotic trees on the property. 
DIRECTIONS: (TG 1271- I6) Use the Cuyamaca College Drive West exit from Jamacha Road. HI way 8 east to Second Street 
in El Cajon (also named Jamacha Road/HI way 54) Go south. Turn north on Cuyamaca College Drive West -go to the second 
driveway. Circle the building and park near the flagpole…entrance to the building. 
If Coming by way of HI way 94 east, name changes to HI way 54. Turn north on Cuyamaca College Drive west - go to the 
SECOND driveway. THERE IS A SMALL SIGN THAT SAYS MUSEUM. Circle the building and park near the flagpole…
entrance to the building. (The first driveway goes into the Water Conservation Garden.) 

Barbara Shramek 619-286-1250   bjshramek@aol.com

DINNER AND CRAZY BRIDGE GAME NIGHT
Saturday, April 21, 2018, 5:30 PM, Limited Space - 28
Members - $20.00       Non-members - $25.00 after April 1
Diane Raines and Clinton Messerschmidt will be hosting a dinner and crazy bridge game night at their home. APPETIZERS, 
DINNER, DESSERT, and SNACKS will be provided by the hosts. Guests are to BYOB. Make your check payable to TPSC 
and send it to Diane along with your phone number and e-mail address:  

Diane Raines, 11112 Promesa Drive, San Diego, CA 92124 (858-560-5757)

SAN DIEGO COUNCIL HAPPY HOUR - The Shores Bar at the La Jolla Shores Hotel
8110 Camino Del Oro, La Jolla - 858-456-0600
Thursday, April 26, 2018       4:30 - 6:00 PM
This month the council is having a happy hour. This is a new venue with a beautiful ocean view. Join us, mingle and meet 
members of clubs from all over San Diego. It should be a lot of fun. Happy hour prices on drinks and appetizers. First hour 
parking is validated. Hope to see you there. Reminder: This Happy Hour starts at 4:30.

THE CARLSBAD DESALINATION PROJECT - 4600 Carlsbad Blvd. in Carlsbad, CA 
Tuesday, May 1, 2018 
LIMITED TO THE FIRST 15 PEOPLE - RSVP is a MUST 
MEET at the plant by 9:45 AM - TOUR BEGINS AT 10:00 - 11:30 AM
PLEASE MAKE ALLOWANCE FOR TRAFFIC TRAVEL TIME.    
The plant requires that you be able to walk a mile, there are some stairs, must wear closed-toe, low-heel, walking shoes, wear long 
pants, and photo ID may be needed.   
This is the largest, most technically advanced environmentally sound desalination plant in the western hemisphere. You will 
observe the turning of more than 50 million gallons of fresh, desalinated drinking water per day to people in San Diego County. 
The plant uses 100 million gallons of seawater from the Pacific Ocean to begin the desalination process. It not only removes the 
salt but other minerals to produce extremely high-quality water. We will be able to sample this water supply right from the source. 
Details when you RSVP to Barbara. I will need your phone and email address.
***Tours may be cancelled at any time by the plant due to weather or safety conditions. 

Barbara Shramek  -  619-286-1250  bjshramek@aol.com

Daytripper Tour - King Tut and Space Shuttle Endeavor
Saturday, May 19 - $125.00 per person
Join us for this interesting trip to the California Science Center in Los Angeles. This special exhibit of the King Tut artifacts is the 
largest ever presented. With over 150 authentic artifacts from the Golden Pharaoh including 60 which have never been outside 
Egypt. In addition, you can view the Space Shuttle Endeavor up close. The tour includes admission to both exhibits which 
include timed entrances and the IMAX movie, Mysteries of Egypt on a seven story screen. You will have free time to roam the 
rest of the center and have lunch on your own. Trip insurance is available. This is a moderate activity level trip. This trip will fill 
up quickly so - SIGN UP DIRECTLY WITH DAYTRIPPER TOURS AT 619-299-5777. Mention that you are with Torrey 
Pines Ski Club so we can sit together on the bus. 

Questions:   Debbie Schroeder  858-551-9651  debbieschr@aol.com

Bowling - Save the date - Saturday, May 12 - 3:30 PM. Details next month.



2019 SKI SEASON

If you have a favorite area you wish to ski in 2019 please tell Joe or Fred.
Joe Goldhammer 619-286-0624 Fred Blecksmith 619-233-4149

SAN DIEGO COUNCIL OF SKI CLUBS

•	 FWSA CONVENTION Reno, June 7-10, 2018, Register by May 7, 2018, fwsa.org/Conventions/FW-2018 Conv.html,  
	 Room rates $80/$129.
•	 FWSA India Trip Land only, $2951 Double, $3998 Single, Air from SFO $1337, October 5-21, 2018, Contact Debbie  
	 Stewart, 661-829-5996.
•	 FWSA SKI WEEK STEAMBOAT, CO., Feb. 2-9, 2019 and Mini Ski Week Winter Park, March 24-29, 2019-VP North  
	 American Travel, 530-414-8261.
•	 Bike and Boat Trip Amsterdam to Brudge-Spring, 2019-Contact Eileen Sanford at esanford660@gmail.com.
•	 Island Windjammer Cruise $1800-$2300, May 19-26, 2019-Contact Sheri at 503-706-0522.
•	 SDCSC Australia and New Zealand-October, 2019-18 days $5195, Pre-trip Melbourne and Outback, Post trip to Fiji.                                               

Full information and sign up packets are available at skisandiego.org

GENERAL INFORMATION
Torrey Pines Ski Club is a non-profit California Corporation. Annual dues of $35.00 are payable in full with the application for membership. 
ANY PAYMENTS MADE TO TORREY PINES SKI CLUB FOR EVENTS/TRIPS, RAFFLE TICKETS OR OTHER FUND-RAISING 
EVENTS ARE NOT TAX-DEDUCTIBLE. 
TRIP RULES              
1.		 CANCELLATIONS & REFUNDS: In the event of your cancellation, a refund will be made only if the seat vacancy is filled or if monies 

are recovered by the club. There also will be a non-refundable cancellation fee for all cancellations whether or not your spot is filled as 
follows: $10.00 for trips up to $100.00; $20.00 for trips $100.00 - $300.00; $35.00 for trips above $300.00. There will be an additional 
$20.00 charge for any returned checks. 
 **All departure times, locations, lodging and other travel arrangements are subject to change without notice.

2.	CHECKS: Checks will be destroyed for those not going on the event due to being on a wait list.
3.	GUESTS: Guests, like members of TPSC, must be 21 years of age and agree to the club “General Release and Waiver.”

TPSC Directors	 TPSC Officers
President Hobe Schroeder 858-551-9651	 Assistant Treasurer Steward Smith 619-303-4050 
Vice President Clint Messerschmidt 858-560-5757	 Biking Kathy Hagenbach 858-485-5506
Treasurer Joe Goldhammer 619-286-0624	 Ethnic Dining Janet Spiro 619-291-1935
Recording Secretary Sandy Clifton 619-501-8234	 Equipment Joe Goldhammer 619-286-0624
Corp. Secretary Fred Blecksmith 619-233-4149	 Happy Hour Nance Thielen 619-261-8635
Membership Barbara Shramek 619-286-1250	 Newsletter Editor Barbara Shramek 619-286-1250 
Just For Fun Debbie Schroeder 858-551-9651	 SD Council Diane Raines 858-560-5757
Past President Joe Goldhammer 619-286-0624	 Web Page Judy Fontanella 858-485-7594
(torreypinesski@aol.com)	 (www.tpscsd.org)

Membership Application
Membership begins upon receipt of dues and approval of 
application and ends July 31st. Full year dues are $35. New 
members joining after May 1st pay $15 for May-July 31st 
membership. 

New Membership  q	  	 Renewal  q

A California Non-Profit Corporation
Sign this application.
Make check payable to: Torrey Pines Ski Club. 
Mail your check and application to:
Barbara Shramek, 7940 Forrestal Road, San Diego, CA 92120-1712

I hereby apply for membership in the TORREY PINES SKI CLUB. GENERAL RELEASE 
AND WAIVER - I release TPSC, its directors, officers, members and representatives from 
any and all claims or liability that may arise from participation in any of its activities and 
indemnify and hold them harmless from any claim by, or liability to, any guest of mine at 
club activities. I further waive my rights under California Civil Code Section 1542 which 
reads, “A general release does not extend to claims which the creditor does not know or suspect 
to exist in his favor at the time of executing the release, which if known by him must have 
materially affected his settlement with the debtor.”

print  first name	 middle initial	 last name	 area code	 telephone: home

number	 street	 unit number

city	 state	 zip

e-mail

cell phone 

SIGNATURE                                                                                                                                                                 DATE

Torrey Pines
Ski Club



UPCOMING EVENTS
March 20		No. Country Trifecta
April 1		Easter
April 2		Senior Monday
April 18		Heritage of the Americas 	
		Museum
April 21		Crazy Bridge
April 26		SD Council Happy Hour
April 28		Bowling
May 1		Desalination Plant Tour
May 19		Daytripper tour

TORREY PINES SKI CLUB
7940 Forrestal Road
San Diego, CA 92120-1712

APRIL 2018

TPSC General Meeting
Tuesday, April 3, 2018 

Handlery Hotel and Resort in Mission Valley
950 Hotel Circle North, 619-398-8348

6:00 PM Social    6:45 PM Announcements    7:00 PM Program

Cathy Lee and Sara Bosher, from the Museum of Man, will discuss the new exhibit “Post 
Secret”. They will run an interactive postcard making workshop. Learn how the secrets are the 
currency of intimacy. PostSecret, which started in 2004, invites participants to anonymously 
write their secrets on handmade postcards. To date, the project has received over a million 
submissions, some of which have been displayed at the White House and featured in six 

best-selling books. Warren is working with the San Diego Museum of Man to create a new exhibit 
featuring postcards collected in San Diego, across the country, and around the world. (New exhibit opens April 14)

Parking is validated


